Food Drive Thanks from Mike Miller

Hello Everyone,

I want to thank you for the generosity and the love that was shown to the people in the communities that Next Ministries serves. The response from all of the supporting congregations and their communities was unbelievable. We served over 500 bags of groceries at Drake Elementary School and about another 1,000 at The National Teacher’s Academy. With all of the food we distributed we had so much left over we were able to RESTOCK a local food pantry and be able to service more families throughout this coming week. The response of all of the congregations coming together sparked a response from one of the Chief Officers of the Chicago Public Schools to state that it is essential for the school system to work with its area congregations to support and build up the community which they too serve. You have helped more than to feed people. You have helped Next Ministries have a seat at the table for conversations to care for, improve, and rebuild our community. We have shared together in the work of ministry and God has been glorified.

One final note that brings so much more joy to what we experienced. A lady who heard about us came and volunteered for the entire day. She expressed interest in being a part of Next Ministries. As I was going over my emails, after such a long day, I noticed that she emailed me and wants to connect with the ministry. So, pray for Gabby and God’s leading in her life. 

Thanks again to all my First Pres Family!

Pastor Mike
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